




STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  October 30, 2020      
 

RE: Administrative Hearing for 1500 Reynolds Street (Casa Marina)-Blue 
Native of the Florida Keys (TC2020-0035) 

 
FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  

 
 

Several complaints were received regarding the improper trimming of palms at the Casa 
Marina Resort by a crew from Blue Native of the Florida Keys. An e-mail was sent to 

representatives from Blue Native regarding the City code requirements for palm 
trimming. A subsequent inspection documented that approximately 70 Coconut Palms, 

10 Sabal Palms, and 12 Royal Palms had been improperly trimmed.  Speaking to the 

crew on site they stated they were informed of the City code and further palm trimming 
would be done according to code.  An inspection done a week later did confirm 

additional palm trimming on the property had been done correctly.   
 

 
 

Photo showing improper trimming of Royal Palms and a few Coconut Palms. 



 
 

 

Two photos 

showing 

improper 

Coconut Palm 

trimming. 



 
 

 Photo showing improper Coconut Palm trimming. 



A recent inspection was done to document the current condition of the palms.   
 

 
 

 

Two photos 

showing updated 

views of the Royal 

Palms and Coconut 

Palms that had been 

improperly 

trimmed. 



 
 

 

Two photos 

showing updated 

views of the 

Coconut Palms 

and Sabal Palms 

that had been 

improperly 

trimmed. 
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